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Town of Wales
Finance Committee 
Hybrid Meeting

March 14th, 2024 7:00 pm 

3 Hollow Rd. Wales, MA 01081
Members attending: Jessica Miller, Ed Fisher, Tyler Stretch, Chris Jakes
Public attending: Pam Leduc, Robyn Chrabascz, Leis Phinney, Chief Ford
Called to order at 7:02 pm
1. New Business: 
· Approval of February 22nd meeting minutes was tabled until our next meeting on March 28th
· Review of Police Department Budget

· The state re-imbursed the town $3k for last year’s Bridge training

· The rest of the budget reflects the expected increase in costs associated with the new full-time police officer with additional expenses related to fuel costs, training, and equipment.

· We tabled review of the Fire Department budget due to the chief needing to respond to a fire during the time of our meeting. We will review the Fire Department budget on March 28th.

· The Senior Center Budget was reviewed (Mr. Fisher recused himself from all discussion regarding the senior center)

· The budget was level funded; no further questions were raised by the board.
· The library budget was reviewed.
· The budget was level funded; no further questions were raised by the board.
· Planning Board and ZBA

· All increases reflected in the Planning Board and ZBA budgets were related to the changes implemented by the Board of Selectmen regarding stipends.

· We reviewed a Reserve Fund Transfer Request submitted by the Board of Assessors requesting $8k to cover the cost of a contract with CRI technologies, the photography business assisting the board with their remapping project.

· There is confusion as to how the contract is meant to be funded, whether the cost should be considered a capital expense, paid from the capital account or whether the cost should be considered a maintenance line item.

· Regardless of whether the expense should have been paid directly from the Board of Assessors, a 10% deposit was already paid by the Board of Assessors last year, resulting in the budget of the Board of Assessors reflecting a $3k deficit.
· In addition to the mapping project, the software used by the Board of Assessors, “Vision” is being upgraded to a cloud-based solution. The town received a recommendation from Uptime Solutions that the town should purchase new servers to accommodate this change.

· The board requested additional clarification as to the costs associated with the Vision upgrade, whether the reserve fund transfer request was solely covering the cost of the contract for CRI technologies, or whether the reserve fund transfer request would also be used to cover the cost of the Vision software upgrade.

· Ms. Leduc provided clarification that the Mapping Project is being funded by the General Stabilization Fund at a cost of $184,500 over 3 years. 

· The Vision upgrade and the recommendation of new server installations and configurations are an additional unforeseen expense, hence the Reserve Fund Transfer Request.

· Mr. Fisher requested information regarding the nature of the relationship between the Town and Uptime Solutions

· Mr. Fisher expressed concern that Uptime Solutions had recommended a physical server upgrade to support a transition to a cloud-based solution. 

· Ms. Leduc explained that the town has worked with Uptime Solutions on an as-needed basis since 2019, with an average service cost of less than $10k/year.

· Mr. Fisher requested the Board of Assessors request additional information from Uptime Solutions regarding what the purpose of the server upgrade would be and why it is necessary to upgrade a physical server to support a cloud-based solution.

· We did not receive a physical reserve fund transfer request and are waiting to receive one from the Board of Assessors.

2. Adjourn: 

Ms. Miller asked for a motion to adjourn at 7:32 pm.

MOTION: Mr. Fisher made the motion to adjourn

SECOND: Mr. Stretch seconded the motion.

VOTE: All in favor
Reserve balance before meeting: $40,500
Reserve balance after meeting: $40,500
Respectfully Submitted by
Edward Fisher JR
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